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Dear Rednock Community,

I hope you enjoy the latest edition of the Rednock Review, which is

once again packed with articles and stories highlighting school life

and sharing wonderful news from our community.

You’re receiving this edition a day early because tomorrow is the

school’s third INSET day, meaning the school is open to staff only
on Friday 29th November. When students return on Monday, 2nd

December, it’s hard to believe that there will be just three school

weeks left until the festive break! Please take a moment to review

the key dates at the end of this document to keep informed about

everything happening between now and the end of term. An early

reminder that on Friday 20th December the school will close early

at 12.45pm. School buses will be arranged to collect early. 

I have been overwhelmed by the generosity of so many who have

donated gifts and advent calendars for the school to deliver to the

Children’s Hospital tomorrow. Your kindness is deeply appreciated

and will bring smiles to many. Soon, we will begin accepting

donations for our Christmas Food Bank Appeal, and I’m hopeful we

will once again see such a response from our school community.

Next week, two significant periods begin for the school. Mock
examinations for our Year 11 and Year 13 students will start, and we

wish all of them the very best as they prepare and sit these

important assessments. From experience, we know that mock exam

results are often an accurate predictor of how students may

perform in their summer exams. Additionally, we will begin setting

up for Christmas in school, with staff and students decorating

Christmas trees and preparing for a variety of festive events. These

weeks are among the busiest in our calendar, and
I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to everyone
for their extra efforts, above and beyond their
everyday role.

Lastly, I want to remind parents, carers, and
students in Years 10 and 11 about our Sixth Form
Open Evening, which takes place tonight,
Thursday, 28th November, from 5pm to 7.30 pm.
This is a fantastic opportunity to explore what
our vibrant and growing Sixth Form has to offer.
This September, we were thrilled to welcome an
82% increase in students choosing to stay or join
us for their Sixth Form studies, and we hope to
see a similar trend next year. Please come along
and see how Rednock Sixth Form can help shape
your future.

As always, thank you for your continued support
and if we can support you in any way please do
contact the school. 

My very best wishes, 

Mike Stratford, Headteacher
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Congratulations to Leo in Year 10  who recently
competed in the heat of the Bristol Rotary Young
Musician competition. 

Everyone congratulated him on his amazing
performance! He was the youngest competitor and
even the Rotary President came up to him afterwards
to say that he hoped Leo was going to pursue a career
in music!  As his first competition, what a fantastic
experience and hopefully there will be more to come in
the future!

Achievement Heroes 

We’ve had some wonderful Achievement Heroes in the past 2 weeks and we’re extremely proud to celebrate
their achievements. They were nominated for various reasons, all as impressive as the last!

Winners are: Dylan, for his contribution
to the Faraday Challenge and being
part of the winning team! Elsbeth, for
being very supportive and kind to the
younger students in her tutor group.
Austin, for being selected for the U16
MCCF Bristol squad for 2025.  Leo, for
being the youngest competitor in the
Bristol Rotary Young Musician
competition.  Toby, for being the first
Sixth Former this year to receive all five
University offers.  Lucy, for the
fantastic improvement in her
attendance.  Meg, for being a great
tutor classmate and brilliant friend!

Advent Calendar Collection
 - a big THANK YOU!

Thank you for all your kind donations of
advent calendars over the past couple
of weeks.  We have a wonderful
collection of over 155  calendars to take
to the Pied Piper Appeal at the
Children’s Centre, Gloucester Royal
Hospital.  The Pied Piper Appeal aims to
improve the quality of life, wellbeing and
social development of any sick or
disabled child in Gloucestershire. The
simple act of receiving an advent
calendar at such a difficult time in a
child’s life can open a small window of
happiness in that child’s day.  Thank you
for your amazing support!



Teaching and Learning Focus  - The Hook

Teachers want to ensure that students are engaged in learning and one of the things that can
help to achieve this is by using a ‘hook’, which is something that will grab students’ attention at
the beginning of the lesson and leave them wanting to know more. There are a variety of
different ways that teachers might do this, for example:

A short clip from a film or from YouTube. It might

be something exciting, or perhaps something

unusual that is hard to explain. The purpose of the

lesson might then be to explain what was

happening in the clip.

A photo can work in a similar way, and might have

a question attached that needs an answer. 

A piece of music can be playing at the beginning of

a lesson that links to the lesson and gets them

thinking.

Things that are a bit more elaborate, but that can

be really powerful if used now and again, are

things like a mystery box, or a physical activity at

the start of the lesson, or a gallery of photos and

objects to spark interest and curiosity.

Example (photograph left) - This image was used at
the beginning of a Year 12 History lesson about the
impact of American westward expansion on the Native
Americans. Students begin by trying to explain what
they think the message of the mirrored photos is and
predict what they think the impact is going to be.

Christmas Dinner
We are delighted to invite
students to share a
Christmas Feast with us in
school on Tuesday 17th
December.  The cost of the
meal which comprises of a
choice of main meal and a
pudding is £2.75. For
students who would like a
meal, please complete this
google form with menu
selections by Tuesday 10th
December.  Please note that
alternative 'main meal'
options will not be available
on that day, however, the
"grab and go" counter will
be open as usual. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeswa8gyEpJPG7WQyAjZzrjRBgSSa2ZvHocenBm73oz15yfdg/viewform
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Year 8 Poems in English

In English, Year 8 have been exploring controversial issues through a variety of texts, including a novel, non-
fiction and poetry. One poem we looked at was Dean Atta's 'I Come From...', which deals with issues of identity.
We looked at how he identified the different aspects of his background and experiences that have shaped his
identity and how he has used sensory imagery in his poem to bring them to life on the page.

Then the students wrote their own 'I Come From...' poems to celebrate what they feel make them the
individuals they are today. Amayah Rae really captures how her family background and different cultural
influences shape her identity, while Libby B uses some vivid sensory imagery in her poem

I Come From...

I come from my mum and my dad.
I come from black and from white.
I come from two families who share warmth and kindness.
I come from music and dancing.
I come from laughing and from crying.

I come from Sunday roasts and curried goat.
I come from Jerk chicken and barbecues outside.
I come from holidays abroad and fun days out.

I come from a struggle and a fight.
I come from not being heard.
I come from getting it wrong but trying really hard.
I come from “why don’t you get it?” and “you must try harder.”
I come from being embarrassed and feeling lost.

I come from kisses and cosy hugs,
I come from “I love you” and “you are the best.”
I come from mum’s house and dad’s house.
I come from my big sister showing me the way.

I come from a family where we are all equal.
I come from being myself and being loved.
I come from honesty and from care.
I come from love, respect and I come from acceptance.

Amayah Rae (Year 8)

I Come From...

I come from the sweet song of Happy
Birthday.
I come from the joy in the air wherever I go.
I come from the screaming and shouting on
the football pitch.
I come from  slap and sound of the ball being
kicked.

I come from booming and cheering at
festivals.
I come from the birds chirping when flying
past.
I come from the sugar sprinkled on jam
donuts.
I come from the laughing and giggling of being
with my friends.

I come from the fresh smell of clothes when
they come out of the wash.
I come from the amazing taste of Marvellous
Creations chocolate bars.
I come from the fresh feeling of getting a
haircut.
I come from me screaming out when the ball
gets too close to the goal.

Libby (Year 8)



Faraday Challenge - an update!

In the last issue of the Rednock Review
we told you about Rednock hosting the
IET Faraday Challenge and how we had
entered four teams of 6 students to take
part and represent the school in this
national competition.

Looking at the Faraday Challenge
leaderboard earlier this week, we are
delighted to say that at present the
Rednock winning team are first in
Gloucestershire,  joint first in the
southwest and joint third in the country!   

Congratulations to Seth, Dylan, Finley,
Phoebe, Ewan and Samuel for their
motivational running headphones that
played encouraging music and torturous
noises to keep athletes training hard as
their performance dipped!  We will keep
our fingers crossed for you as the
competition continues!

Connecting with Nature

This week a group of Year 10 students were very lucky to be invited to
spend their Tuesday afternoons, from now until the Christmas
holidays, at The Ernest Cook Trust's Redwood site near Slimbridge.

They had a fabulous afternoon in the beautiful woodland setting,
exploring the area, building a huge pyramid structure from branches,
swinging in hammocks, whittling sticks and toasting marshmallows over
the fire. The weather was kind, the sun was shining and the puddles
were muddy!



The Matrix!

Our A-level Business students were challenged
this week to create a Kinaesthetic Ansoff Matrix.
Students drew the matrix on tables and added
products produced by well-known companies
and placed on the matrix. This enhances their
learning, understanding and application of the
model, whilst giving them a method of
remembering for the exams.

Sixth Form Open Evening - TODAY!

We are very excited to be opening up the school this evening for
our Sixth Form Open Evening.  This is a fantastic opportunity to
discover more about the vibrant, supportive and dynamic
environment our Sixth Form offers students.   

Visitors will have the chance to speak with subject specialists and
students about the courses on offer; meet with our independent
Careers Advisor, alumni and industry guests; and learn about the
enrichment opportunities, student support and wider experiences
available, designed to help prepare students for success both
during and beyond their time with us.  There will also be a
presentation with Mr Stratford, Mrs Barker and  past, present and
future students at 6pm in the main hall.  To top it off, you can
relax with a complimentary hot drink and cake in the Sixth Form
Cafe while hearing from alumni about how their experiences in the
Sixth Form helped shape their futures. 

To apply to the Rednock Sixth Form, please visit:
https://rednock.applicaa.com/year12

In the run up to the Sixth Form Open Evening we have loved
sharing videos on our Facebook page made by some of our
alumni as they share their experiences of studying in the
Rednock Sixth Form.

If you have missed these, more can be found in the Sixth
Form section on our website.  If you are an alumni and would
be happy to share your experiences, we would love to hear
from you!  Please email sixthform@rednockschool.org.uk .

https://rednock.applicaa.com/year12
https://www.facebook.com/rednockschool.org.uk/


Inspiring young musicians

Earlier this term we hosted an event organised by the
Gloucestershire Music Hub supported by the charity
'Water City Music'.  We (our Year 7 students involved in
the 'Orchestra morning tutor time project') collaborated
with Year 6 from Cam Everlands (violas) and Year 4 from
Cam Woodfields (clarinets). There was also a solo flute
performance from Olivia North (Stroud High School),
the current Gloucestershire Young Musician of the year. 

All named lost property which has been brought to
the school office will be returned to its owner. We
ask that you name all clothing and property clearly
with your child's full name.

Lost Property!

The onus is on students to take responsibility for
their own belongings.  When students lose
property, the first thing they should do is retrace
their steps, looking in the classroom or area where
they believe the property was left.

If your child has retraced their steps and could not
find the property, please email
admin@rednockschool.org.uk with the child’s
name, when it was lost and a brief description of
the item. We can then hunt through the lost
property and hopefully reunite it with the correct
person.  We cannot guarantee that unnamed lost
property is returned.

Thank you for your support with this.

Losing uniform and equipment
can be both upsetting and
frustrating for students and
parents. We hope this note makes
how we handle lost property
clearer.

Keeping Safe Online
A message from Gloucestershire Police:

Police are urging parents to check the group WhatsApp
settings on their children's phones after a number of  11
year olds in Gloucestershire were exposed to
inappropriate content. Officers have received reports that
some children in the county have been automatically
added to a group called ‘add everyone you know’ without
their knowledge or permission.

Once in the group, which has an American phone number
prefix, they are encouraged to add everyone in their
contacts.  Inappropriate content has then been sent and
members are warned that if they leave the chat, they will
be found.

Police are urging parents whose children use WhatsApp to
check the settings on the messaging app so that they
cannot be added to groups by unknown third parties.  To
disable this, go to WhatsApp and follow these steps:

Go to Settings
> Privacy
> Groups
> Under 'who can add me to groups', select ‘My
contacts’

Please talk to your child about their use of social media.
Parents are also advised to tell their children not to view
the chat if they have been added to the group and  block,
delete and report the group to WhatsApp immediately. 

mailto:admin@rednockschool.org.uk


Can you help?

Could you help support us by providing a prize for our Christmas fundraising quiz
evening on Friday 13th December in aid of our school production? Please drop any
donations  in to the main school office. Many thanks!

Would you like to advertise your company/business in our production programme? This will be seen by all
of our audience and members of the local community. 
Would you like to sponsor us or help cover the cost of a particular item/equipment?
Do you have any items that you would be able to donate to our design team? We are looking for
materials/paints/equipment etc. If you are not able to make use of it (damage) we would love to take it off
your hands.

If you can help with any of the above, or alternatively if you have any other ideas of ways that you can help,
please contact our Head of Drama, Mrs Sharon Curtis, sharon.curtis@rednockschool.org. 

This is a fantastic opportunity to support the local community and we thank you in advance for your
generosity and support.

Other ways you can support us:

mailto:sharon.curtis@rednockschool.org


Careers Corner
Who is who in Careers

All teachers are teachers of careers!
Please do chat to your tutor, your
subject teachers, your CLs and the
Sixth Form team at any time.

Dr Craig leads the careers programme at
Rednock - she can be contacted on
helen.craig@rednockschool.org.uk or
found in room 125.

Mr Justice is our independent careers
advisor. He works Thursdays and Fridays
and can be contacted at
tim.justice@rednockschool.org.uk

Mrs Amato is the careers administrator.
Please contact her through the admin
office - admin@rednockschool.org.uk to
organise a careers interview appointment 

Digital Futures Virtual Careers Fair

The Department for Education’s Unit for Future
Skills suggests that digital skills are critical to the
future of most jobs, while the Department for
Culture, Media and Sport found such skills are
required for 82% of all jobs posted online. 

In November our Year 9 pupils explored a  Digital
Futures Virtual Career Fair. The fair featured
approximately 20 exhibitors from across the UK,
including CISCO, Siemens, and UKIE and Arm, each
providing valuable content to inspire and inform
students.  The digital and technology sector is
rapidly changing, and staying informed about the
latest trends and opportunities is crucial. By
attending the fair, students gained access to
career guidance that is current and relevant,
helping them to be better prepared for the future
job market.

Work experience launch for Year 10
Year 10 had an assembly this week so that they could learn more about their work experience week in June.  Please
encourage your son/daughter to start thinking about what they would like to do - all of the forms and a list of
previous employers who have taken on our students are available on SatchelOne.

Festive Foodbank Appeal

It’s that time of year again! From Monday 2nd December we are
collecting items for the Foodbank. This is a vital service within our
community and helps so many who, for many reasons, may be
struggling for money and need help putting food on the table. If
you, or anyone you know, may need help please click here to find
out how the Stroud District Foodbank works. 

Ideal items to donate are cupboard staples that have a long shelf
life so the Foodbank can keep their shelves full. It’s not just food
that is collected though; the need for cleaning and personal care
supplies is also high. As an added extra, a few special sweets
would always be welcome for those who are unable to afford
festive treats this year.

We will be collecting items under the Rednock Christmas Tree
until Thursday 12th December.  Student Reps from Darwin will be
visiting tutor groups each morning to collect the donations.

Thank you for your support!

mailto:helen.craig@rednockschool.org.uk
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Primary School Football Tournament

This Wednesday saw the return of the primary school
football tournament, this time for the girls. There
was lots of great football on show from all teams
involved with plenty of brilliant goals and saves. In
the end, two teams shone throughout the
tournament - Lakefield and Cam Everlands - who
played a great final with Lakeside eventually winning
due to a late goal. A big thank you to the three
referees Dan, Erin and Ruby who were amazing and
managed the games extremely well and to the staff
members from each school for their help
throughout. 

Year 8 Rugby
In the Year 8 team's final game of the season they put up a spirited fight against a quick, strong Thomas Keble
side. Some notable performances from Frankie P, Oliver B, Tom R, Alex R and Henry C to name a few. But joint
‘Men of the Match’ went to George K and Elliot K.  The boys will no doubt come back bigger and stronger next
season and it has been great to get more boys involved in this rugby side this year. 

U14 Netball Team
The U14 Netball team travelled to Cheltenham Ladies
College for the annual county Netball tournament. The
girls played brilliantly winning 3 games, losing 3 and
drawing one. Tilli  played well in defence getting lots of
interceptions, Liz  did fantastically at Wing Defence,
turning over 3 consecutive balls from the centre passes
in the final game. Inca  and Darcey  were fantastic when
shooting. 

Under 18 Football Friendly

Last Wednesday saw the first Under 18 football
friendly of the season. A really well contested
2-2 draw vs Archway in freezing conditions.
Goals from Fraser B and Sam B sent Rednock
into a  2-0 lead, only to suffer the setback of
two late goals from the opposition. 
With only one Year 13 player, the squad is
heavily reliant on the Year 11 group so many
thanks to those boys for stepping up so well.
The team has two more friendlies in December
before it looks to better the feat of last year in
getting to the County FInal!

U16 Rugby Team Returns in Thrilling Contest Against Thomas Keble

Our mighty U16 rugby team made a triumphant return to the field. It
was fantastic to see the players donning the Rednock shirt once again
as they faced Thomas Keble on Tuesday, 26th November.

The match was a hard-fought contest, showcasing some excellent
interplay and dynamic running rugby. Rednock dominated the early
stages, excelling in the set piece and controlling the game for the first
20 minutes. Our breakthrough came courtesy of Reuben, who
powered through the defense with direct and determined running to
score the opening try.

Thomas Keble responded strongly, demonstrating impressive phases of play and continuity, eventually scoring
late in the first half. The second half continued in a similar vein, featuring intense physical tackles, superb
displays of running rugby, and creative offloads.

For much of the second half, we kept Thomas Keble pinned deep in their 22, but despite relentless pressure, we
couldn’t cross the try line. In a nail-biting finale, Thomas Keble broke away from a penalty and nearly snatched
victory, only to be stopped by our scrambling defense and unwavering determination.

The match ended 7-5 in Rednock’s favour. Whether Ben’s conversion was successful or narrowly missed
remains a topic of spirited debate, but one thing is certain: this game was a fantastic showcase of rugby skill
and teamwork from both schools.



Reading for 20 minutes a night
Losing yourself in a good story is an ideal way to relax and get your 20 minutes reading homework done.
Reading has long-term effects on our brains which is why it’s so important to develop a habit of reading rather
than making it a one-time event in your life. When we read, we:

Get better: The more you practice reading, the better you will become at it. 
Exercise the brain: Our brains are muscles, which means they need to exercise to get stronger, just like any
other muscle in our bodies.
Improve concentration: Nowadays, a lot of people are used to spending a lot of time online scrolling
through social media posts. This can lead to shorter attention spans. Luckily, reading can improve
concentration because it requires you to direct all of your attention to what you are reading and spend
long periods of time doing so.
Learn about the world: reading is particularly important for us to be able to learn more about the world
around us. 
Enrich our vocabulary: In addition to exercising your brain, reading can help you and your children enrich
your vocabulary and develop your imagination. Children are already quite creative but reading can help
them develop their imagination even further.
Understand empathy: Empathy is a valuable emotion that allows us to better understand each other and
relate to one another. Children need to develop empathy, and one way to do this is by reading books that
feature characters they can relate to.
Perform better academically: As a result of developing and exercising the brain through reading, children
will be able to more effectively understand their assignments, which may be enough to boost their grades. 
Relax the body and mind: Sometimes you just need to relax your body and mind by taking a break from
whatever else you are doing. Reading can be a solution in such situations as books allow you to be
engrossed in a story very different from your own life.

LRC spotlight on...   SURVIVAL

If you’ve read HATCHET and enjoyed the thrill of fighting to survive in the icy mountains,
try one of these SURVIVAL STORIES next… from a WW2 tale of an epic trek, a future world
where nothing is quite the same or a climate-change thriller, become a survival expert
through the pages of these books. You never know when you’ll need skills like these!

Learning Resource Centre (LRC)

CONGRATULATIONS...  
...go to Tabitha W  who has achieved the
highest word count in Year 7! 
Look out for news of Word Millionaires in
the next issue!

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/0a6174f1f33c241666a4ab5f32b83aa2/uploads/2024/11/28092106/Survival-stories.pdf


The Rednock Crusaders
Chapter Four:

The Dice of Destiny

Eden Hubble crossed her arms as she stood in the doorway, leaning against the frame. She tried her best to
look indifferent, but her heart was pounding. Staring across the room, she caught sight of Harvey Brunel, who
was hunched over a desk, assembling what seemed to resemble a clock. Apprehensively, she began to walk
towards him, but was almost instantly stopped in her tracks. “Eden! You came!” Lucy Darwin chirped, her
smile so wide it could have split her face. The brightness in Lucy’s voice made Eden’s jaw clench. Did she not
remember what happened? Did she not care?

Eden stared Lucy down, her voice cold. “Don’t think I’m here for you. I’m only doing this because Harvey
practically begged me.” Lucy hesitated, her enthusiasm dimmed and voice became uncertain. “I know I don’t
deserve your help, Eden,” she began, carefully choosing her words. “I know I messed up big time. And I don’t
expect you to forgive me. But this… this isn’t about me. It’s about something bigger. If we can make this work,
we could change everything. We could fix things before it’s too late.”

Eden raised an eyebrow, unimpressed. “Fix what? The apocalypse from your nightmare? How do you even
know it’s real? Dreams aren’t prophecies, Lucy.”

“It wasn’t just a dream,” Lucy insisted firmly. “It was like… I was there. I could feel the heat, hear the screams.
Just look around you Eden, look at what’s happening to the planet! The future I saw isn’t impossible. It’s the
path we’re already on.” Eden looked away. For a second, her mask slipped and Lucy saw a flicker of
something - fear, maybe, or doubt. But it was gone just as quickly. “I don’t know, Lucy. This just seems like a
desperate attempt to play the hero more than anything.” With that, Eden proceeded to march towards
Harvey and his strange-looking contraption.

“What do you want me to do then?” Eden snapped at Harvey, who was still engrossed in his clock. However,
before he could reply, a familiar shout filled the room. “Hey Eden! Catch!” Appearing almost as if out of
nowhere Liam hurled something across the room. It was their DT teacher, Mr Moir’s contraption - ‘The Dice of
Destiny’. It darted past Eden and was lost for a second, until a moment later an exasperated grumble
escaped Harvey, as the dice landed on his clock. Distracted by this mysterious, flying dice, the four of them
failed to notice something strange that was happening to the clock. The dice began to glow; initially a faded,
dark amber but developing into a bright lava-like shade, immersing the entire room, as if it had been
overcome by an eruption. Instantaneously, the surroundings were filled with a bright, blinding white light,
and the four unsuspecting victims were snatched from the room, disappearing as if they had evaporated into
the air. Little did they know that this was only the beginning.

To be continued…

The story continues!
Our English Ambassadors (Evie, Elina, Ellie, Ieuan, Charlotte , Ruza and Eli) are working on a
story which we are serialising in each issue. Please sit back, put your feet up and and enjoy the
next chapter of, ‘The Rednock Crusaders’!



Sixth Form students judge Dursley's festive shop window
display competition...
If you've been in town this week, you may have guessed this year's
Dursley shop window competition theme is ‘Christmas Songs’.  On
Wednesday after school, five volunteers from Year 12 met Council and
Festive Dursley representatives at the council offices. The team took a
tour of all the window displays together, but it was our students who
had the responsibility of choosing the winners! These will be
announced and prizes awarded on Friday evening. Look out for the
update in our next issue!

Would you like to help create the Festive Winter Garden for the
Dursley lights switch on event?

The Dursley Christmas lights will be switched on tomorrow evening ,
Friday 29th November. 

The ‘Festive Dursley Team’ has asked us to share this opportunity with our
students to ask if they would like to help them create a Winter
Wonderland in the garden leading to Santa's Grotto.

The team is meeting at 11am on Friday morning in the garden outside the
dentist on Parsonage Street. Food and drinks will be provided. If trees,
reindeer and snow aren't your thing, there are also opportunities to help
set up the stage and marketplace!

For more information,  email:  deborah.brooks@rednockschool.org.uk

Mystery Childrens' book stall

The Sixth Form Community Volunteers group and Open Space have
been busy practicing their gift wrapping skills ready for Christmas!
They've kindly wrapped stacks of pre-loved books and writing clues for
the mystery childrens' book stall at this Friday's Christmas lights
switch on event. They look amazing all piled up together with their
traditional string and wax seals.

Other Festive Dursley News!

The Rednock Swing band will be performing
this coming Saturday, 30th November from
4.00pm - 4.45pm outside the Post Office in
lower Cam as part of the 'Christmas lights
switch on' event. They will be playing a
range of popular music including a selection
of Christmas swing numbers. 

Rednock Swing Band
 Cam Christmas Lights He is also delighted to announce

that he will be joined on guest
vocals for one special Christmas
song by his English department
colleague, Katy Perry-Gough.

Do come along, sing along and
see a different side of some of
your teachers!

Rednock English teacher, Charlie Mee, will be
performing at the Dursley Christmas Lights
Switch-On event on Friday 29th November from
5pm-6pm, singing songs with an acoustic guitar.



Upcoming Girls Sports Fixtures

01/12/2024 County Trials Cross Country

03/12/2024 Y7 Netball

04/12/2024 Y7 & Y8 Netball

05/12/2024 Y9 & Y10 Netball

10/12/2024 Y10 & Y11 Netball

11/12/2024 Y7, Y8 & Y9 Netball

17/12/2024 Y8 & Y9 Netball

Upcoming Boys  Sports Fixtures

01/12/2024 County Trials Cross Country

04/12/2024 U18 Football

Book Club (KS4) -  Tuesday (Week A)

Rocket Club –  Thursday

Hack Wednesday - Wednesday lunchtime

Code Club (KS3) - Every lunchtime

Chess Club - Monday & Wednesday lunchtime

Dance Club - Thursday  

School Production Rehearsals - Tuesday (Full cast) &

Wednesday (principal cast only)

School Production Band - Wednesday

Debate Club – Wednesday 

DT Club - Wednesday  

DT Coursework and Skills Clinic  - Thursday 

Dyslexia Drop-In - Thursday lunchtime

Further Maths – Wednesday

Homework Club - Tuesday & Wednesday

Lunch Club – Every lunchtime

Open Space - Tuesday lunchtime 

Quiet Study - Monday/Thursday/Friday

Recorder Group - Wednesday registration

Swing Band Rehearsal - Thursday

Warhammer 40k / Age of Sigmar Club - Friday

Sport Studies Catch Up – Tuesday

Sports Clubs

All PE after school clubs start at 3.10pm and finish
at 4.15pm, unless specified on this list

Tuesday
After school - Netball - Girls - Years 10 - 11 

After school - Rugby - Boys - Year 7 & Year 10 - 11
Lunchtime - Badminton - Girls and Boys – Year 11 

Wednesday
After school - Football - Girls - All Years 

After school - Rugby - Boys - Year 8 
Lunchtime - Badminton - Girls and Boys – Year 9 - 10

 
Thursday

After school - Netball - Girls – Year 7 – 9
After School – Rugby – Boys – Year 9

Lunchtime - Badminton - Girls and Boys – Year 8
 

School Clubs

Click here to see times, year groups and
 locations for the below clubs:

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/0a6174f1f33c241666a4ab5f32b83aa2/uploads/2024/11/07124045/School-Club-poster-Term-2.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/0a6174f1f33c241666a4ab5f32b83aa2/uploads/2024/11/07124045/School-Club-poster-Term-2.pdf


Advice and support
The National College produces a range of guides designed to help support and empower parents and carers.  For
further guides, hints and tips, please visit www.nationalcollege.com .

http://www.nationalcollege.com/


Date Year Group Event 

28/11/2024 Sixth Form Open Evening

29/11/2024 All Inset Day 3 (staff only in school)

30/11/2024 Rednock Swing Band performing at Cam Lights Switch On

02/12/2024 - 16/12/2024 Year 11 Pre Public Exams

02/12/2024 - 06/12/2024 Year 13 Pre Public Exams

13/12/2024 All Quiz Night - Fundraiser for ‘School of Rock’ production

17/12/2024 All Christmas Dinner

17/12/2024 Year 7 Christmas Disco

18/12/2024 All Christmas Fayre - lunchtime

18/12/2024 Year 7 Panto Trip to Bristol Hippodrome

19/12/2024
Years 7,8,9,10,12 -
specific students

Trip to International Horse Show, London

19/12/2024 All Winter Concert

20/12/2024 All End of Term 2 - half day (school ends at 12.45pm)

06/01/2025 All Inset Day 4 (staff only in school)

07/01/2025 All Start of Term 3

Dates for your Diary



https://www.dursleytowncouncil.gov.uk/festive-dursley-switch-on-event

